

## MONMOUTH BEACH SCHOOL

7 Hastings Place, Monmouth Beach, NJ 07750-1199 • Phone (732) 222-6139 • Fax (732) 222-2395

Yelena A. Horré, Superintendent Amanda L. Mergner, Administrator of Academic Achievement/Supervisor of Special Services Peter E. Genovese III, Business Administrator

September 2022

## NOTIFICATION OF ASBESTOS REINSPECTION

Dear Parents and Staff of the Monmouth Beach School

In compliance with the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA), in the fall of 1988 an inspection of the Monmouth Beach School for asbestos-containing building materials was conducted. Since 1988 the Asbestos Management Plan for the Monmouth Beach School has been updated and revised to reflect changes and deletions of asbestos containing building materials due to renovations, removals and testing of materials.

The EPA requires us to perform reinspections of the asbestos materials every three years. The latest inspection was conducted in August 2022.

The <u>only</u> asbestos containing building materials which remain in the school are as follows:

- 8,084 square feet of floor tiles
- 920 square feet of drywall joint compound which is "<u>assumed</u>" to contain asbestos

A color coded map detailing rooms is on file in the Board Office.

A letter of assurance that the three-year inspection was performed pursuant to AHERA Regulations has been mailed to the State of New Jersey Department of Health as required. We will continue to conduct periodic inspections and 3-year inspections as required. The original Asbestos Inspection and Management Plan and the revised, updated AHERA Management Plan are on file in the school's office and are available for anyone to review during normal school hours.

Very truly yours,

Yelena A. Horré

Superintendent/Principal